MAINE STATE LEGISLATURE

The following document is provided by the

LAW AND LEGISLATIVE DIGITAL LIBRARY

at the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library

http://legislature.maine.gov/lawlib



Reproduced from scanned originals with text recognition applied (searchable text may contain some errors and/or omissions)

This document is from the files of the Office of the Maine Attorney General as transferred to the Maine State Law and Legislative Reference Library on January 19, 2022

No

June 9, 1952

To General Spaulding Bisbee, Director, Civil Defense Re: Authority to Administer Oaths

This memo refers to Information Bulletin No. 6 issued by the Office of Civil Defense, in which it is stated that the Director of Civil Defense of any State, or any subordinate Civil Defense officer within such State designated by the Director in writing, shall be qualified to administer any such oath withinusuch State under such regulations as the Director shall prescribe.

You have asked us for a ruling relative to this amendment to the Civil Defense Act.

We believe that under this law it is proper for you to give the eath referred to and you may properly delegate the authority to give such oath.

In Maine, however, authority to administer an eath should be granted by statute. Our Civil Defense Act says that the eath in writing must be before a person authorized to administer eaths in this State. While this office believes you have authority to administer the eath, we strongly recommend that the Civil Defense Act be amended to include an authorization for the Director of Civil Defense or his delegated officer to administer the eath.

James G. Frost Deputy Attorney General

jgf/c